
Saint Mary of the Assumption Catholic Church  

Fourth Sunday of  Lent 
IMMEDIATE NOTICE 

 TO THE CATHOLIC FAITHFUL 

 

As of 5:00pm, Tuesday, March 17, 2020 Governor Evers issued 

emergency order #5 PROHIBITING THE GATHERING OF MORE 

THAN 10 PERSONS TO MITIGATE THE SPREAD OF COVID-19 UNTIL 

FURTHER NOTICE. This includes places of worship and religious 

gatherings. 

 

Our diocesan Bishop Callahan also stated that ALL MASSES IN 

THE DIOCESE OF LA CROSSE WILL BE CANCELLED BEGINNING Fri-

day, MARCH 20, 2020 UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE. 

 

Monsignor Scheckel will offer all scheduled Masses privately. 

When renovations of the sanctuary floor have been completed, 

this Church building will be unlocked during the daylight hours 

for your private prayer before the Blessed Sacrament.  
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pray it with your family members.  

 

If you or a loved one is in need of personal spiritual care, please 

call the rectory at 647 -2621.  

 

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.  

 

Our diocesan Bishop Callahan stated that ALL MASSES IN THE 

DIOCESE OF LA CROSSE WILL BE CANCELLED BEGINNING          

Friday, MARCH 20, 2020 UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 



 

From your pastor: 

I never thought such a day would ever come ï that the Holy Mass 

could not be prayed with a congregation, but that is what has tran-

spired since we last gathered for Mass on the Third Sunday of Lent. 

 

I will share with you in this column portions from the letter the priests 

of the Diocese received this past Monday from our Bishop.  The Bish-

opôs written words are in italic. 

 

In light of the continued concern surrounding the coronavirus, and 

the advice of medical experts, across the country, and especially in 

our State, all Masses in the Diocese of La Crosse will be cancelled 

beginning 20 March 2020 until further notice.  I do encourage each of 

you to say a private Mass daily for your people, the diocese and the 

world.  All fish fries, parish gatherings, etc. are also canceled.  This 

development follows Governor Evers decision to prohibit gatherings 

of more than fifty (50) people at all public meetings. (Edit ï this num-

ber has been reduced to 10 since the Bishopôs letter.) It is also intend-

ed to provide clarity and consistency throughout the nineteen counties 

that comprise our Diocese in western and north central Wisconsin. 

 

Funerals and weddings should continue to be celebrated for the faith-

ful, only reducing the amount of people in attendance to below 50.

(Since this letter, this has been reduced to 10). 

 

Please note, however, churches will remain open for private prayer.  

I am urging the faithful to remember in their prayers all of our broth-

ers and sisters whose personal lives and the lives of their families 

have been affected by this disease. 

 

I ask you, my priestly brothers, to offer more and creative times for 

hearing confessions.  Invite healthy volunteers to come forward and 

give the church a cleaning at various times during the day in service 

to those who wish to take advantage of making a private visit or for 

coming to confession.  I ask the local Deans to make contact with pub-

lic health officials (hospitals, doctors, etc.) and local nursing home 

directors to make provisions for visits with the sick and elderly for 

sacramental anointing and/or Viaticum. 

 

The Chrism Mass will be celebrated on Tuesday, 7 April 2020 and 

will be open only to the Deans.  . . . The Chrism Mass (as well as all 

other Masses and services of the Triduum) will be live-streamed elec-

tronically for viewing on the Diocesan website, <diolc.org>.  I ask 

pastors to celebrate the sacred Triduum in their parishes with mem-

bers of the Elect and Candidates for full communion minimizing the 

number of people present. No out of state guests should be invited. 

 

At this point, my dear brothers, we are looking at a time frame from 

20 March to 1 May.  As you know, these plans and regulations change 

every day.  Nothing would give me greater pleasure than to shorten 

this time frame or any of these regulations.  I do once again advise 

you to instruct the faithful in all charity to follow along in faithful 

prayer and patience.  This, of course, is unprecedented in our lives 

and we rely on the providence of Almighty God and His Holy Mother.  

Please stay well and take every precaution to do so. Be aware of my 

prayer and my confidence in our protection under the Sacred Heart of 

Jesus and the Immaculate Heart of Mary.  With fond affection for all 

of you and your great ministry for Godôs people, I am 

Fraternally yours in Christ, 

+William 

Your Bishop 

 

 

I reproduce the majority of the Bishopôs letter to the priests so that 

you are able to review for yourselves this unprecedented time in the 

life of the Church.   

 

When the sanctuary floor is finished, the Church will be opened and 

the Blessed Sacrament placed in the tabernacle so that you will have 

the opportunity for private prayer. 

 

One more important matter ï Would you please consider sending 

your tithing envelope through the mail to the rectory or bringing it to 

the rectory personally?  We need the parish income in order to remain 

current with our financial commitments, especially to our school per-

sonnel.  Thank you. 

 

In this edition of the bulletin there appears A Prayer for Protection in 

Time of Pandemic.  Please consider praying daily this prayer as a 

family.  We especially need to prayer more than ever at this time.  Be 

assured of my prayers for all of you, praying that this pandemic will 

pass over without doing us any harm. 

 

Until I write again, may God bless you and all the parishioners of 

Saint Mary Parish. 

Monsignor Roger J. Scheckel  

Visits to the Blessed Sacrament can be made at the convent chapel .                         
Code 2020 at back door.  

FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT                                                    MARCH 21/22, 2020  

Lenten Extended Confession Schedule m    
           Friday, April 3rd... 5 to 6 pm 

           Monday, April 6th ...6 to 7 pm 

          Tuesday, April 7th ... 5 to 6 pm  

         Wednesday, April 8th ... 5 to 6 pm 

          Thursday, April 9th ... 6 to 6:45 pm 

         Friday April 10
th
 é  12:00 to 12:45 



 

ST. MARY OF THE ASSUMPTION  RICHLAND CENTER  

            March 14/15, 2020 Stewardship 
Adult Tithe¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤..                               $2,944.00 
Offertory¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤                      232.51 
Student Offertory¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤                                1.00 
Building & Maintenance¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤..         22.00 
Religious Education¤.   ¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤.                     15.00 
Cemetery Perpetual Fund.¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤                 10.00 
Easter Flowers¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤             195.00 
Total¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤                   $3,419.51 
                    

January  (ACH) Automatic  Contributions¤....                    $6,120.00                                  
February (ACH) Automatic Contributions¤¤¤.               $6,020.00 

Easter Flowers 
If  you would like to donate towards  

Easter Flowers  in memory of loved one.   

There is an envelope in your packet, or you may use 

any envelope. Include your donation along with your 

intention  Place in the collection or  

drop off a the rectory. Thank you! 

Companions on the Journey                                                                              
Supporting Each Other Through Loss  

 

Deacon Tully and Colleen Pulvermacher, Grief Support Specialist, 

invite you to share a time of prayer, discussion and fellowship.   

Pratt Community Hall 

140 N. Park Street 

Richland Center, WI. 

 

Wednesday, April 15
th
  4:30 p.m. ð 6 p.m.                                 

Brief program followed by potluck supper. Bring a dish to share. 

Beverages and table service provided.  

 Contact Colleen Pulvermacher,  647-2450, with any questions. 

 Spiritual Adoption Program  
DAY ONE ± Developing Baby  

  
 

At the moment the father­s sperm and mother­s egg unite a 
new and unrepeatable human being comes into existence, 
complete with his own unique set of DNA.  Although he is 
only one cell, everything about this little person is already 
present: color of eyes, blood type, the height he will grow to 
be, color of hair ± everything!  He will play a role in his 
family and his community ± a role only he can play!  Noth-
ing is added after conception to make him a complete hu-
man being.  He already exists; all he needs is nourishment, a 
safe, warm environment, and most of all ± love.  His parents 
don­t even know he exists yet.  Pray for them to safely bring 
their baby to birth so he can fulfill the mission God has for 
him.  

With sorrowful hearts 
We express our deepest sympathy 

to the family of  
 

Joselito 'Joe' Jara  
 

Who entered into Eternal Rest on 
February 29th, 2020 

Eternal rest grant unto him O Lord. 
May perpetual light shine upon him, 

May his soul and all the souls  
of the faithful departed through the  

mercy of God rest in peace.  
Amen 

How to Spiritually Adopt a Baby 
 

1. Stop in Church and pick up a Spiritual Adoption Card   
2. Choose a Baby­s Name, 

3.Write your name on the card that you will return.  
4. Pray Daily for your Baby.  


